
STAFF UPDATE FROM PRESIDENT PAUL CARLSEN – March 28, 2020 
 
 
Team LTC, 
 
Earlier this week I tried the best I could to get familiar with Panopto and decided to share my first video 
with you. Please forgive the poor lighting and crummy audio…I am still learning. The embedded video is 
only 1:07 minutes, but it took about four hours of work to get there (and a lot of hand holding from Matt 
Carpenter, Heather Pokorsky, and Heidi Soodsma). It was a humbling experience. My sincerest 
appreciation and admiration to all of our faculty. In a matter of days you converted 207 courses online. 
What you did is amazing, and I know the work is ongoing.  Keep up the extraordinary work! 
 
Thanks, Paul 
 
 
 


